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Please send dates for your club 
events to: 

PDG Sharon Benner 
7360news@gmail.com 

Thank you! 

Welcome  

New Member! 

                   

CLUB CALENDAR 
 

April 8 & 9—Claysburg Rotary presents “Hee Haw” —

 Claysbueg-Kimmel High Auditorium  
 

April 18—Chicken N’ Stuff—Essis & Son’s Parking 

 Lot, 1363 Lincoln Way East—Chambersburg 

 Rotary Club 
 

April 23—Northern Schuykill County Rotary 

 Club— Pet Inoculation— 9AM-11:30 

 

April 23—Earth Day Recycling Event—Behind Bader’s 

 Fine Furniture Store—Shamokin Rotary Club 
 

 

 

DISTRICT CALENDAR  

 

April 2—In-person PETS in Areas 13-16 

April 9—In-person PETS in Areas 9-12—Plus  Area 3 

April 23—In-person PETS in Area 1-2 
 

April 2—Mid-District Regional 4-Way Test Contest in State 

 College, PA 

April 9—Southern District Regional  4-WayTest Contest in 

 Hancock, MD 

May 14—District 4-Way Test Contest in Bellefonte, PA 

 

 

May 14—2022 Foundation Walk, and District Picnic—

 Lakemont Park, Altoona 

 

June 17-19—Save the date for  Rotary Youth         

 Leadership Awards RYLA—Shepherd’s Spring 

 

June 18-Save the date for Pedals Out Polio 
 

June 25—DG Vicki Zimmerman Installation at      

 Holiday Inn, Williamsport, PA   

 

The Rotary Club of Shepherdstown has         

inducted James Cook as a new member.  He 

has been a Rotarian since 

2010, previously serving as 

the president of the          

Lexington, VA, Morning      

Rotary Club and a charter 

member of that city's Lunch Rotary Club. He 

has also held a variety of leadership positions 

at the Rotary District level, including serving 

as an Area Governor, and is a Rotary          

Leadership Institute  Facilitator. He is a Paul 

Harris Fellow Plus 3 and is a Paul Harris     

Society Member. 
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SHEPHERDSTOWN ROTARY CLUB   

More than a dozen people turned out on Saturday, March 19, for 

the Shepherdstown Rotary Club's 35th annual spring trash cleanup 

along Route 230 south of 

Shepherdstown.  

 The participants 

included Club members 

and individuals from the 

c o m m u n i t y .  T h e          

accompanying photo 

shows some of them. They are: Front Row: Gary Heichel; Austin Slater; 

and Matt Taylor. Back Row: Tom Miller; Steve Campbell; DG Dana  

Orsini; Linus Bicker; Fred D’Alauro; Jim King; and Katherine Gillis.  

The Club was founded in 1987, and it has been conducting this 

cleanup twice a year since then, every spring and fall. The cleanup is 

focused on the two-mile section of Route 230 from the rail crossing in 

Shepherdstown to the Y intersection with Flowing Springs Road. 

The cleanup itself began in 1985. A local couple, Conrad C. 

("Connie") Hammann and his wife Mary Ann, initiated their own twice

-a-year cleanups of this stretch of Route 230 that year in response to an 

effort by two other local individuals, Polly Hockensmith and Peggy 

Sharp, to do something about the area's most littered byways.  

Mr. Hammann was a founding member of the Shepherdstown  

Rotary Club, and at his urging the Club quickly took over the Route 

230 cleanup as one of its first community projects. Mr. Hammann      

coordinated the cleanup for the Club every year afterwards until he 

passed away in March 2015. 

The State of West Virginia established its Adopt-a-Highway       

program in the late 1980s, and the Shepherdstown Rotary Club's   

cleanup was immediately recognized by that program. It is believed to 

be the oldest, continuously running Adopt-a-Highway cleanup in the 

state. 
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LEWISBURG-SUNRISE ROTARY CLUB                 DANVILLE ROTARY CLUB   

 Fred Scheller, publisher of The Daily 

Item, was a recent speaker for the Lewisburg 

Sunrise Rotary Club. He talked about the      

future of newspapers and The Daily Item’s   

digital format. Scheller 

began his newspaper 

career in 1976 as a      

part-time employee 

with The Daily Item 

and rose to be the 

newspaper’s circulation 

director and general 

manager before being named publisher. He is 

also publisher of The Daily Star in Oneonta 

and the weekly Cooperstown Crier for CNHI 

in New York.  Pictured above are:  Scheller, 

right, with Rev. Sue Jamison, club member.  

 P a s t  

Rotary District 

G o v e r n o r 

(PDG) Irvin 

W r i g h t         

recently spoke 

to the Lewisburg Sunrise Rotary Club about 

“Diversity, Equity and Inclusiveness”. Wright 

served as PDG for Rotary District 7360. He was 

accompanied by District Governor-Elect Vicki 

Zimmerman of the Muncy Rotary Club.        

Pictured from left are Zimmerman; club       

president Rev. Marian Anderson, and Wright.  

 The Danville Rotary Club was 

proud to present 

a donation to 

Heather Laubach,  

Director of the 

Danville Area 

C o m m u n i t y   

Center, our local non-profit Community 

Center.  

 The Danville Rotary Club hosted 

Renee Gerringer, Director of Donor        

Management of the 

Ronald McDonald 

House, during one of 

our      meetings. The 

Ronald McDonald 

House of Danville 

provides a "Home-

Away-from-Home" 

for thousands of families with children 

faced with critically ill children, many of 

whom are hospitalized or receiving          

outpatient care to treat cancer and other    

serious illnesses.  
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HOLLIDAYSBURG ROTARY CLUB       ELYSBURG ROTARY CLUB 

 
 Hollidaysburg Rotary Club 

congratulationed Hollidaysburg   Ar-

ea School District students who              

participated in the Rotary 4-Way 

S p e e c h  C o n t e s t  o n  M a r c h 

1st.  Pictured from left:  Paisley 

Pearce; Caleb Engle, 3rd. Place; Devin 

Amigh, 1st. Place; Joulia Wolf, 2nd. 

Place; and Maddie Shanafelt  

 The Elysburg Rotary Club presented a check to 

the Elysburg Fire Company for $300,00. The funds will be 

used to support their work in our community. Pictured 

left to right:  Eric Haupt; Dave Noll; Anita Wasileski,   

Rotarian; Dennis Kroh and Ted Yeager, Rotarian.  

 The Elysburg Rotary Club recently celebrated its 

75th Anniversary at Nickle Plate in Elysburg.  Special 

guests were Nancy Gentile Ford soon to be Assistant 

Governor, Harry Deitz former past President of Elysburg 

Rotary.  Five Rotarians attainted their Paul Harris      

recognition and pins.  Dr. Frank Bobek did a "Walk 

Down Memory Lane" recalling the club's founding in 

1947 with 17 charter members.  Members shared various 

programs that were sponsored by the club over the years, 

24 years of Rotary Exchange Students, 23 years of 

$1000.00 Scholarships to Southern Columbia, two            

scholarships to Vocational School at Columbia Montour 

and the District's first Peace Scholar Andy Fallon who has 

spent the last 2 years in Sweden studying at the Rotary 

Peace Institute.   
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MORRISONS COVE ROTARY                                                      

 The Morrisons Cove Rotary Club has announced the winners 

of their 2022 Four-Way Test Speech Contest held on Tuesday,        

February 22 at Northern Bedford High School. Six contestants        

representing Northern Bedford High Schools participated. 

 The purpose of the annual Four-Way Test Speech Contest is to 

foster the 

principles of 

ethics in  

everyday life 

as well as in       

business and 

introduces high school students to Rotary. Each student is asked to 

write and present a speech in length of no less than five minutes and 

no more than seven minutes. They select the topic of their speech, 

but should incorporate Rotary’s Four-Way Test “Of the things we 

think, say or do”.   

 Matthew Hall, a 12th grade student at Northern Bedford High 

School, was awarded first place and a check in the amount of $500. 

Nathanael Helsel, a 12th grade student at Northern Bedford High 

School, was awarded first runner up and a check in the amount of 

$300. Hunter Kagarise, an 11th grade student at Northern Bedford 

High School, was awarded second runner up and a check in the 

amount of $200. 

 Also, competing this year were Savanna Hershberger, Landon 

Fleck, and Jaida Pensyl all students at Northern Bedford High 

School. 

 Pictured above is the 2022 Morrisons Cove Rotary Club          

4-Way Test Speech Contest participants: Chuck Gojmerac, Tracy 

Plessinger; Nathan Helsel; First Runner Up, Matthew Hall; First 

Place, Hunter Kagarise; Second Runner Up, Dan Hoover; and Shana 

Stern. 
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COUDERSPORT ROTARY CLUB           BLOOMSBURG ROTARY CLUB 

 Coudersport Rotary Club 

was pleased to  have Ed  McCrae  

from  EECG, Environmental       

Education & Global Conservation, 

at their March 9, 2022, meeting at 

A&W West End Grill. The Club 

donated $700 to EECG's Wheel-

chair Project which makes people 

with disabilities in Tanzania more 

self sufficient. $700 will buy two 

more hand propelled wheelchairs.  

 The Rotary Foundation creates many global 

projects to better people's lives. The Districts'           

International Chair spoke to the Bloomsburg Rotary 

about 3 current projects which the clubs in our        

district are supporting: a 

well in El Salvador that 

will provide clean water 

to 1,400 people; access to          

education in Kenya for 

hundreds of street children and clean water systems 

in 30 schools in India. Pictured from left are the 

speaker, John Taylor and club Foundation Director 

Phil Pelletier. 

 Elizabeth Hazzard from the 

Women's Center spoke to the 

Bloomsburg Rotary about the         

services the Women's Center          

provides and the adjustments the 

program has made during covid to help women, 

men, and children who needed their services. Due to 

the pandemic clients could not be together in the     

usual setting and emergency shelter has been         

provided off site. Seven hundred ninety five adult 

victims along with many children received services 

from the Center, including emergency shelter and 

counseling. The costs for   shelter and food were 

borne by the Women's Center in addition to normal 

operating expenses. If you would like to help the 

Women's Center continue their mission, donations 

can be sent to The Women's Center, 111 N. Market 

Street, Bloomsburg PA  17815.  
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LEWISBURG-SUNRISE ROTARY CLUB         JOHNSONBURG ROTARY CLUB 

 The Lewisburg Sunrise Rotary Club recently 

took part in Rotary’s 4-Way Test Speech Contest, with 

two students participating.  Rachel Erickson placed in 

1st place and Natalie Buck placed in 2nd place, both 

students in Dental Health Technology at SUN Area 

Technical Institute, were participants in this year’s   

contest. The contest is designed to acquaint youth with 

Rotary and specifically the tenets of the 4-Way Test – Is 

It the Truth? Is It Fair to All Concerned? Will It Build 

Goodwill and Better Friendships? And Will It be      

Beneficial to All Concerned? There are 3 levels of    

competition – Club, Regional and District. Since        

Erickson won at the club level she will continue on to 

the Regional Contest which will be held in April in 

State College. Local community judges included Union 

County Commissioner Stacy Richards; Cindy Peltier 

from the Community Zone; and Lenaire Ahlum,       

executive director of the Susquehanna Valley          

Community Education Project and club member. From 

left are club members Rev. Marian Anderson, club 

president; Jan Wilson; Pamela Burns; Lenaire Ahlum; 

Becky Perez; Rev. Ralph Hibbs, president-elect; PDG 

Swan Stull; and Marty Gates. Buck and Erickson are 

pictured in the center. 

 The Johnsonburg Rotary held 

their last meeting at Buzzy's Pizza as 

the restaurant has been sold.  In the  

future, the Rotary Club will meet at the 

Holy Rosary School on Market St on 

the first and third Mondays of the 

month at 5:05 PM.   Bonnie Lindberg, 

president of the Johnsonburg Rotary, 

on behalf 

o f  t h e 

members , 

presented 

Joyce Finn 

with a vase 

of colorful 

flowers as a thank-you for the years of 

service and great meals.  The           

Johnsonburg Rotary wishes Ken, 

Joyce, and Buzzy much success in the 

future.  
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ST. MARYS ROTARY CLUB                                WEST SNYDER/BEAVER SPRINGS ROTARY 

 
 The St. Marys Rotary Club recognized 

Zack Mosier as the March Student of the Month 

from St. Marys Area High School. Zack has been 

active at SMA  as President of 

the  Ecology Club, Vice   

President of the Robotics 

C l u b ,  t h e  S e n i o r 

Class Vice President, the 

High School Trap Team, and tennis. He is a    

member of the     National Honor Society and is an 

Eagle Scout.   He plans to attend school for        

Mechanical Engineering. The club provided an 

award packet for Zack and his family to enjoy 

which included a Pizza Certificate from Don’s  

Pizza  Certificate from Don’s Pizza and Gift Card 

from the Diamond Perk. Zack is 

pictured with his parents Andy and Colette 

Mosier. 

      The St. Marys   Rotary 

Club recognized Audrey 

Dornisch as the March  

Student of the Month 

from Elk County Catholic 

High School. While at ECC, 

 Audrey has been involved in Students for 

Li fe ,  Campus Ministry,  Envirothon, 

Recycling Club, and SADD. Audrey plans to      

a t t e n d  W a l s h  U n i v e r s i t y .  S h e  i s 

pictured above with her parents Andy and Cathy 

Dornisch.   

 The Paul Harris Society recognizes   

Rotary members and friends of The Rotary 

Foundation who elect to contribute $1,000 or 

more each year to the 

A n n u a l  F u n d ,         

PolioPlus Fund, or 

approved global 

grants.  

 The purpose of 

the Paul Harris Society is to honor and thank 

individuals for their generous, ongoing      

support of The Rotary Foundation. 

 Recently, DG Dana, accompanied by 

his wife Nina, visiting the West Snyder/

Beaver Springs Rotary Club and presented 

Vice President Lee Hollenbach with a Paul 

Harris Society Membership. 

 Rotary districts  honor new   members 

of the Paul Harris Society by presenting them 

with a certificate and chevron to be worn 

with their Paul Harris Award pin.  

 Congratulations Lee!!! 
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SELINSGROVE ROTARY CLUB  CHAMBERSBURG ROTARY CLUB               

 Bo Trawitz, chief of the 

S n y d e r  C o u n t y  P r o b a t i o n              

De p a r t m e n t  s p o k e  t o  t h e          

Selinsgrove Rotary Club at their 

weekly meeting at Isabella            

Restaurant in Selinsgrove.   Trawitz 

discussed the Snyder County Youth 

Accountability program which    

provides an alternative to juveniles 

in lieu of the traditional juvenile 

court system. A panel of three      

community volunteers work with 

the juvenile and their family to   

complete a course of accountability 

for their offense.  Completion of this 

program allows the offender to 

erase any record of their offense. 

The recidivism rate for this decade 

old program is less than 5%.          

Pictured above left to right are 

Stacey Napoli, Vice President of the 

Rotary Club; Bo Trawitz; and Mike 

Flock, program host; who is also a 

volunteer panel member with the 

Youth Accountability Program.  

 The Rotary Club of Chambersburg Foundation 

was pleased to 

s u p p o r t  t h e  

C u m b e r l a n d   

Valley Breast 

Care Alliance 

( C V B C A )  b y 

providing a grant in the amount of $2,500.00 to their Care 

Assistance Program. 

 On March 22, 2022 along with the Wild &           

Wonderful Toastmasters, the Rotary Club of Charles 

Town had the distinct pleasure of hosting a 4- Way Speech 

Contest. Three students from Washington High School in 

Charles Town, WV participated in the contest.  They were 

Rebekah  McGivern, 1st place; Gabrielle Wright, 2nd place; 

and Georgia Brenneke, 3rd place. 

 The club would like to extend special thanks to 

Wild & Wonderful Toastmasters Club; City of Charles 

Town; Jefferson County Development Authority; and Pam 

Waggoner, Area Governor. 

ROTARY CLUB OF CHARLES TOWN 

https://www.facebook.com/CumberlandValleyBreastCareAlliance/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVUMQcodBgalsnZCBSAftaUCB7zwD9_8KPM8famRliysOoQsL08wJs6k32vR2u0MK6i7iYnJVc5NyldVqW2I8SC4xDSmqCoI7UetOLgN0x284NIbn--V-v8JDATkxKJmP0I3n_YAfQRjE1KQGJ4q1X6&__tn__=kK-R
https://www.facebook.com/CumberlandValleyBreastCareAlliance/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVUMQcodBgalsnZCBSAftaUCB7zwD9_8KPM8famRliysOoQsL08wJs6k32vR2u0MK6i7iYnJVc5NyldVqW2I8SC4xDSmqCoI7UetOLgN0x284NIbn--V-v8JDATkxKJmP0I3n_YAfQRjE1KQGJ4q1X6&__tn__=kK-R
https://www.facebook.com/CumberlandValleyBreastCareAlliance/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVUMQcodBgalsnZCBSAftaUCB7zwD9_8KPM8famRliysOoQsL08wJs6k32vR2u0MK6i7iYnJVc5NyldVqW2I8SC4xDSmqCoI7UetOLgN0x284NIbn--V-v8JDATkxKJmP0I3n_YAfQRjE1KQGJ4q1X6&__tn__=kK-R
https://www.facebook.com/CumberlandValleyBreastCareAlliance/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVUMQcodBgalsnZCBSAftaUCB7zwD9_8KPM8famRliysOoQsL08wJs6k32vR2u0MK6i7iYnJVc5NyldVqW2I8SC4xDSmqCoI7UetOLgN0x284NIbn--V-v8JDATkxKJmP0I3n_YAfQRjE1KQGJ4q1X6&__tn__=kK-R
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POTTSVILLE ROTARY CLUB 

 Pottsville Rotary Club had a program recently 

entitled, Happy Birthday Rotary.  Rotary was 117 

years old February 23.  It was founded on February 23, 

1905.  There is a short video on You Tube which can be 

found at https://youtu.be/mJ2T1G1WW   

 To Historic notes of Rotary around the world, both well-known and obscure: 

  In 1905, Paul Harris and three business acquaintances form Rotary by “rotating” the        

meetings among their Offices.  Within a year the Club was so large that they had to adopt a regular 

meeting place.  The next 4 years Clubs were formed in San Francisco, Oakland, Seattle and Los    

Angeles. The first International Club was in Winnipeg Canada in 1910.    

 The first club outside of North America was Dublin Ireland in 1911.  London England         

became a club in 1912. That club maintains the first club in Europe status since the Dublin Club was 

not chartered until later.  Early clubs in other Nations included Cuba 1916, Philippines 1919 and   

India 1920.  By 1925 Rotary had grown to 200 clubs. 

 In World War II Era, clubs in Spain ceased to operate at the outbreak of the Spanish Civil 

War.  Many clubs disbanded during this time period.   In Germany, under the Third Reich, Rotary 

Clubs were considered a secret society associated with Jews, and Nazi party officials were banned 

from joining.  This order rescinded in 1933, but Rotary was forced to ban Jews from                    

membership.  The clubs tried to survive by showing loyalty to the government and Nazi Party.    

After the war, German Clubs worked hard to overcome the damage from the war years. 

  On the Japanese side, Rotary tried to resolve issues in the 1930’s to reduce tension and      

conflict in Asia, including having a leading Japanese statesman, Prince Tokugawa, as the Honorary 

Keynote Speaker at the Silver Anniversary Convention in Chicago in 1930. He served as the       

President of Japan’s Upper House of Congress for 30 years.  It was only after his death in 1940 that 

Japanese militants pushed Japan to join the Axis. 

  1945 onward, Clubs in Eastern Europe and communist countries were disbanded in 1945-46. 

New Clubs in Africa and Asia were welcomed.   Government control of community groups in    

Russia and Soviet Satellites eventually relaxed and clubs were formed in those Countries,  starting 

with the Rotary Club of Moscow in 1990. 

  Rotary International worked with the UN since 1945, and maintains a consultative status   

today. 

https://youtu.be/mJ2T1G1WWTo
https://youtu.be/mJ2T1G1WWTo


11 

Elaine Spicher and Karrie Sarisky of the Kreisher Marshall & Associates law 

firm spoke to the Bloomsburg  Rotary Club about 

Dementia Friendly Susquehanna Valley and their work 

to decrease the stigma and increase the understanding of dementia. They    

offer Dementia Friends sessions twice a month and they host a Caregiver 

Support group the 4th Thursday of each month.  For more information 

call 570-784-5211. Pictured from left are Spicher and Sarisky. 

PICTURES 
AT A 

GLANCE 

The Rotary Club of Shepherdstown has inducted James Cook as a new member.  Pictured left 

to right: Club President Steve Campbell; Cook; his wife, Chandra; and DG Dana Orsini. Cook is a     

retired US Army aviator who is currently an executive 

fundraiser for small nonprofit organizations and 

churches.  He has volunteered with other community 

service organizations as well, and frequently travels to 

Guatemala serving the extremely poor.  A native of   

Arizona he has a bachelor's degree in Political Science 

from Methodist University, a Master of Arts in           

Religion from Liberty University, and a Doctor of Education degree in Organizational Leadership 

from the University of Lynchburg. 

The Shepherdstown Rotary Club has awarded "Rotary Reads" 

grants totaling $700 to two Shepherdstown institutions to promote 

reading.  One grant, for $350, was given to the Shepherdstown Day 

Care Center. The Center will use its grant to enhance diversity learning 

by expanding its classroom learning centers to include music, books, 

games and art materials that reflect the multicultural world.  The other 

grant, also for $350, went to the Shepherdstown Public Library. This 

will help update its reference materials for children and teens. 

Pictured is Rotary Club Steve Campbell, left, and Day Care Center 

Board member Christina Mason, right. 
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MORE PICTURES  

AT A GLANCE 

 Hagerstown Rotary is holding their 40th Annual Golf Fundraiser on May 19th. This      

committee has been working together for years and raised over $40,000 last year with the        

anticipation of doing the same this year. 

         The committee was 

honored at a recent meeting 

for all the hard work they 

have done and are doing to 

raise funds for the           

community.  Pictured left to 

right:  President Jerry      

Spessard; Randy Finn; Tracy Bemiller; Jodi Austin; Matt Ranieli; David Lyles; Chuck      

Palmer; and Committee Chairperson, Beth Dellaposta.  

Rotarian Russ Bachert was recently        

honored by The  Rotary  Interntional      

Foundation for becoming a Level 2 Bequest 

Society Member.  Pictured from left are the       

Bloomsburg Club's Major Donors: Phil 

Pelletier; Jim Cleary; Russ Bachert; PDG  

Irvin Wright; and PDG Dave Ford. 
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STUDENT’S  

CORNER 

Altoona Sunrise Rotary congratulates the winners of our 4 Way Test.  From 

right to left: First Place: Emily      

Longstreth, Second Place; Noah Best, 

Third Place David Pascual.  Students 

were taught by Nancy Head, Rotarian 

and Teacher at Great Commission 

and member of Toastmasters.  

Meet Altoona Sunrise Students of the Month.  

Left is Bishop Guilfoyle High School’s Holly   

Butler and right is Great Commission’s David        

Pascual.  Both students are wonderful examples 

of student leadership and community               

volunteers.    

The St. Marys Rotary Club received a very nice surprise on 

the day of their Auction held recently. Boy Scout Troop 199 

donated Turkey Dinners for the members to enjoy throughout 

the day. Pictured are several Boy Scouts with 

Rotary Club President Emily Snelick.  

Alexis Moyer, pictured center, was recently named Student of the 

Month by the Lewisburg Sunrise Rotary Club. She is a             

cosmetology student at SUN Area Technical Institute. She is     

pictured with her parents, Norman and Courtney Moyer and her 

instructor Amanda Plummer.  
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Recently the St. Marys Rotary Club recognized Hope 

Farley as the Student of the Month for February from 

Elk County Catholic High School. Hope is pictured with 

her parents Dave and Jean Farley. The club provided an award packet 

for Hope and her family to enjoy which included a Pizza Certificate from 

Fox's Pizza, and a Gift Card from the Diamond Perk.  

STUDENT’S  

CORNER 

CONTINUED 

Millville Junior Carlee Charles is the Bloomsburg Rotary Student of the 

Month. Carlee is the Student Council President and a member of the        

National Honor Society, French Honor Society and is an Advanced College 

Experience Student at Bloomsburg University. She plays varsity Softball 

and Field Hockey. Her future plans are to major in Business Management 

while playing softball at the collegiate level.  

The Rotary Club of Shepherdstown has named William Stacpoole as the winner of its 2022       

4-Way Speech Contest.    Stacpoole is a freshman member 

of Jefferson County High School's Air Force Junior ROTC 

and homeschooled  academically. The topic of Stacpoole's 

speech was Horatius, a  legendary Roman army officer who 

defended a bridge against an invading army in the 6th   

Century BC.  Second place winner was Alma Cedillo, a   

junior at Jefferson High and Vice President of that school's Rotary-sponsored Interact Club. The 

third-place winner was Lillian Riner, a Jefferson High freshman who is also a member of the Air 

Force Junior ROTC.  Pictured above left to right: Cedillo; Jefferson High School Principal Mary Beth 

Group; Stacpoole; Shepherdstown Rotarians Cara Keys and John Loeffler, and Riner. 
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Our District is truly amazing.  This past week, we 

committed $10,000 from our District Designated 

Funds to a Global Grant focusing on psychological 

help for the families of Ukrainian refugees.  We also 

allocated $10,000 from our DDF to the Disaster        

Response Fund to be used in the Rotary managed   

relief effort as we aid those affected by the crisis in 

Ukraine. This was only possible because of the      

generosity of Rotarians in our District that gave to 

the Annual Fund.  These acts of compassion truly    

reflect the heart of our District as we “Serve to 

Change Lives”. 

Thank you, 

DG Dana     

A message from our District Governor Dana….. 

 

OUR DISTRICT  

HELPING UKRAINE 
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PLEASE JOIN US 

IN HELPING UKRAINE 

 

The Rotary Club of St Marys, PA is issuing an invitation to all District 7360 Clubs to join 

us in helping our brothers and sisters in the Ukraine.   

We have donated $500 to Rotary’s Disaster Response Fund and encourage all District 7360 

Clubs to consider making a contribution.   

This is not a challenge inasmuch as it is an open invitation for humanitarian aid to those     

affected by the events of the past month. 

Please be as generous as you are able and join us in this very worthwhile endeavor. 

May God bless you all for your generosity. 

The Rotarians and their Families of the St Marys, PA Rotary Club. 



17 



18 



19 



20 



21 

Shamokin Area 

FREE Electronics Recycling 

(Donations appreciated) 
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SAVE THE DATE  2022 Foundation Walk  
 
 
Save The Date    May 14th, 2022,  
for the second Foundation Walk held at historical  Lakemont Park,  Altoona  PA 
Altoona Rotary Club President Elect, Allison Seltzer, will organizing the 2022 
Foundation Walk and a District Picnic. 
 
The purpose of the foundation Walk is to generate funds to support Rotary      
International Foundation Annual Fund and to have a very public day of            
celebration and fellowship. It will highlight and promote the Rotary Community 
and Rotary International Services.  
 
PLEASE, take the time to reserve that date of MAY 14th, 2022 in your calendar.  
Rene-Paul would love to visit your club to talk about how you can be involved. 
Rene-Paul Forier  renepaulforier610@yahoo.com 
 
More details to come! 
 
 
Yours sincerely in Rotary, 
 
Rene-Paul Forier    Allison Seltzer 
Foundation Chair,    President Elect, Altoona Rotary 
President Elect,  Altoona Sunrise Rotary 

mailto:renepaulforier610@yahoo.com
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ROTARY DISTRICT 7360 PEDALS OUT POLIO 
Saturday, June 18, 2022 

 

The purpose of each ride is to raise funds and awareness for Rotary’s Global Polio Eradication Campaign. 
Each ride starts and finishes at Mifflinburg Community Park, N. 5th St, Mifflinburg, PA.   
 

Family Ride: Bike riders are encouraged to ride a part or all of the Mifflinburg – Lewisburg Rail Trail. This 9 mile off-road bike       
trail is suitable for children and adults that prefer a flat and leisurely bike ride.  This ride will be self-paced and self-guided.  Ride     
as far as you want and at the speed you want. 
 

Easy Road Ride:  22 miles, easy pace and only 550’ of climbing. 
 

Jacks Mountain 50:  This 47 mile ride is for moderate to advanced road bike riders that enjoy changes in elevation.  It is only 47 
miles, but we are giving credit for 50.  It is not a race! The 47 miles will be done at a moderate pace so that it is enjoyable for all 
experienced bike riders.   
 

The suggested minimum donation per rider is $25 for adults and $5 for children under 12.  All riders are encouraged to             
solicit addition donations toward their ride.  The top fundraiser will receive a prize.  
 

All donations are tax deductible and should be payable to “The Rotary Foundation” with PolioPlus on the memo line.  
Any gift of $1,000 or more will receive a special recognition from The Rotary Foundation. 
 

Not a bike rider?  Become a “virtual rider” by making a donation and supporting polio eradication. Mail your check with this 
form or go on line and give at: https://raise.rotary.org/District7360PedalsOutPolio/fundraiser 
Check-in for each ride will be at the gazebo in Mifflinburg Community Park from 8 – 9 am. 
Recognition of the top fund raiser will be at 9 am just before both rides start. 
 

The first 100 registrants will receive a coupon for a 10% discount at the Rusty Rail Brewing                           
Company &    Restaurant located two blocks away along the Buffalo Valley Rail Trail.  Virtual                        
Riders can Include a postage stamp when mailing your donation to receive your discount coupon.  
 

Each rider/donor must have a separate registration form. 
 
My signature on the entry form waives and releases Rotary International, The Rotary Foundation, Rotary District 7360 and each of it’s individual 
clubs, committees and Rotarians; other riders, and any party concerned with the Polio Eradication Bike Ride              from any claims for damages 
should personal injury or property damage occur while participating in, or traveling to or from this event. 
 
I further acknowledge that this is an unprotected road tour.  There will be unrestricted traffic and I will abide by all rules of the road.  I  am       
responsible for my own safety and travel to the starting and ending points that I so choose.  I realize that there will be hazards from traffic          
and road hazards and assume all responsibility for my personal safety.  I warrant that I am physically fit for the ride and will wear a helmet. 
 

Signature or Signature of parent/guardian for participants under age 18.  Required for all riders.  
 

X___________________________________________________Date:__________________ 

Day of registrations will be accepted, but we encourage you to register in advance to help with planning.  

Mail your check and form to: The Rotary Foundation,  PO Box 36, Milton, PA  17847 

Name:___________________________________________Age:__________ 

Email Address:__________________________Phone:___________________ 

Address:_______________________________________________________ 

Choose: Jack’s Mtn. _____Family Ride_____Easy Road Ride_________Virtual Rider_______ 

Are you a Rotarian Y - N?    Rotarian # if known: _____________ 

Total Donation:  $____________ Made payable to The Rotary Foundation 

Please indicate the Rotary Club you want to receive credit for this donation:  ____________________________  

https://raise.rotary.org/District7360PedalsOutPolio/fundraiser
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Rotary District 7360’s Pedals Out Polio is an individual request for every Rotarian in the District.            

This is the only time each year where we ask you to personally support PolioPlus and help Rotary 

eradicate polio forever.  A copy of the Donation/Registration form is attached.  We would love to see 

a big turn out of  all levels of bicycle riding on Saturday, June 18
th
 (use the attached form to          

register), but we understand that most of you will want to be Virtual Riders, showing your support for 

PolioPlus, by just making a gift to The Rotary Foundation designated for PolioPlus (again, use the 

attached form).  Whether ride in person or virtually you are welcome to make your gift (and invite 

friends to make gifts) on our event website https://raise.rotary.org/District7360PedalsOutPolio/

fundraiser   This link is also listed on the attached form. 

  

If you are one of the current 69 members of the District PolioPlus Society, this is the perfect         

opportunity to make your annual gift.  You get your Foundation credit, your club gets credit for our 

Pedals Out Polio Event and you fulfill your annual pledge.  

  

If you are not yet a member of the District PolioPlus Society and would like to join, an application is 

attached.  Fill it out and a Pedals Out Polio registration/donation form and mail both with your check 

made payable to The Rotary Foundation for $100 or more to the address on either form.  I will get it 

either way and process both.   All members of the Society receive a special lapel pin and certificate 

suitable for framing.  

  

Pedals Out Polio is a fun way that we can all work together for polio eradication!  Exceeding our 

$10,000 goal will be no trouble if we all give our fair share! 

   

Jeff 
 
R. Jeffrey Coup, PDG 
District PolioPlus Chair. 
  
Cell:     570-412-1436 

A message from PDG Jeff Coup, 

District PolioPlus Chair….. 

https://raise.rotary.org/District7360PedalsOutPolio/fundraiser
https://raise.rotary.org/District7360PedalsOutPolio/fundraiser


29 

As a Rotarian and supporter of Polio Eradication, Rotary’s #1 priority, I wish to participate in this humanitarian 
endeavor as a member of the PolioPlus Society of Rotary District 7360. 

 

Therefore, I hereby commit to making an annual donation to the PolioPlus program of The Rotary Foundation 
as follows: (select one) 

$100 per year (minimum amount to become a society member) 

 

A contribution of $ per year to PolioPlus (more than $100) 

 

Society members will receive a PolioPlus Society membership pin and Paul Harris credit. Make your donation 
online at www.rotary.org/donate and select the Polio Fund or through your Rotary Club. If you make it online, you 
can set it up as a recurring donation. 

 

Email or mail the completed form to jeffcoup@verizon.net or Jeff Coup, 700 Upper Market St., Milton, PA  17847.  
Questions? Contact District PolioPlus Chairman, Jeff Coup at 570-412-1436. 

POLIOPLUS SOCIETY 
MEMBERSHIP 

 
I pledge to contribute at least $100 each year     until the 

World Health Organization certifies that Polio has 
been fully eradicated and the world is polio-free. I do 

this because……. 

 

 

UNTIL THE LAST CHILD IS IMMUNIZED 
AND THE WORLD IS CERTIFIED POLIO-FREE, 

EVERY CHILD IS AT RISK. 

Name:__________________________________ 

Signature:_______________________________  

Date:___________________________________ 

Club Name:______________________________ 

Phone #:________________________________ 

Email:__________________________________    

Polio membership materials will be mailed to you for       

presentation at a club meeting. We want you to be properly 

recognized for your commitment to polio eradication. 

http://www.rotary.org/donate
mailto:jeffcoup@verizon.net%20

